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Teaching Reading at St Gregory’s

At St Gregory’s we place great importance on the teaching of reading and are determined that every child should develop a love of reading. We recognise it as a vital basic skill that impacts on a child’s achievement across the curriculum, and throughout their life. We are determined to get it right for every child so St Gregory’s prioritizes reading.

We teach children to read using the synthetic phonics approach. Children learn the

sounds that individual letters and groups of letters make (phonemes) and are taught

how to blend them together to read words. This begins early in Foundation where

teachers monitor the children’s progress carefully and keep in touch with parents/

carers about how this is going. A systematic approach is used throughout the school

based on the ‘Letters and Sounds’ programme. Children have a discrete 15 -20

minutes phonics teaching every day because we know little and often really makes a

difference.

Alongside the strategies taught to decode words sits the skill of comprehension.

Children are taught how to make sense of what they read during whole class shared

reading, through small guided group work with the teacher and then they practise

this skill when they read independently. Children have guided reading sessions each

week and take home a reading book to practise at home. Alongside this we keep a

Home/School Reading Diary. In here parents will find tips on how to support their

child with reading and some of the things their child will be working on in reading that

year.

We recognise that whilst phonics is the best approach to learning to read and works

for the vast majority of our children we need to look at other strategies for children

who have not experienced the success we would like. We plan interventions for

those children which are regularly monitored and discussed with parents.

Each classroom has a well developed reading area where children can select a book

and read quietly on a comfy seat. These books are monitored to gage the children’s

interests and reading habits. Our ‘reading scheme’ is colour banded with a sticker.

Each colour band contains both fiction and non-fiction. There are phonic based

books at the earlier levels and poetry within each band. Books are mainly from the Oxford publishers but we are hoping to broaden the range of books we have this year giving children breadth and interest in different authors and illustrators.

Useful Website links - for your information

www.mrthorne.com/

www.letters-and-sounds.com/

www.phonicsplay.co.uk
